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Prez Sez 

 

After three excellent summer picnic Board 

meetings, summer is winding down. 

Septemberôs Board meeting will be back at 

the Fin óN Feather in Winneconne, and the 

October meeting will be the fall Banquet in 

Wautoma at the WWII Memorial building 

on Saturday, October 16. 

I assume that I am not the only person 

having trouble finding the trout in our area. 

Some of you have moved on to bass fishing. 

After several weeks of poor local fishing, I 

made a snap decision to head for Montana 

(isnôt retirement wonderful?). My relative 

who lives on the Big Horn River has lots of 

boats and toys, and we always have a good 

time. We drifted and waded the first 13  

 

 

 
ñTo go fishing is the chance to wash oneôs soul 

with pure air, with the rush of the brook, or with 

the shimmer of sun on blue water.  It brings 

meekness and inspiration from the decency of 

nature, charity toward tackle-makers, patience 

toward fish, a mockery of profits and egos, a 

quieting of hate, a rejoicing that you do not have 

to decide a darned thing until next week.  And it 

is discipline in the quality of men ï for all men 

are equal before fish.ò   --Herbert Hoover, 

Thirty-first president of the United States. 

 

 

 

miles from Afterbay to the Big Horn access 

on the first day, with limited success. Lost 

more than I caught! Most strikes were on the 

Clodhopper grasshopper pattern that I tied 

up for this trip. Both Rainbows and Browns 

liked it, but I will have second thoughts 

about removing the barbs on flies that I use 

on big fast water again. The second day we 

fished downstream starting 18 miles below 

the dam and found very few fish, so that was 

disappointing. 

Next we took the pickup camper and drove 

up high into the Bear Tooth Mountains for 

two days and nights of camping and fishing 

on the west fork of the Stillwater River. 

What a beautiful place! The north slopes of 

these mountains still have snow pack, so the 

river was fast and cold and absolutely full of 

small Rainbow. Lots of fun even though few 

were larger than 12 inches. They loved the 

grasshopper and I could actually land these 

little fighters. Yes, we did have bear check 

out the camper, so we were happy to not be 

in a tent. After the Stillwater, we spent the 

next day exploring the Boulder and West 

Boulder Rivers with limited success. So 

ended the Montana fishing trip. Not a lot of 

fishing success, but none the less a 

rejuvenating adventure. 



Just a final plug for the Banquet on 

Saturday, October 16. You should have all 

received a save the date card in the mail. 

Soon you will receive the full packet for 

purchasing banquet and raffle tickets. We 

have some excellent  items for raffles and 

auction, including a 13 foot sit on top kayak, 

a Scott Grady bamboo fly rod, two guided 

fishing trips, and much, much more. Contact 

Banquet Chairwoman  Laura Tucker at 

LTucker1@new.rr.com and 920-540-5293. 
John Tucker 

 

Minutes of Board Meeting July 19, 2010  

 

The meeting at the John & Laura Tucker 

Pine River cottage in Saxeville was called to 

order at 6:30 PM by President John Tucker 

with a quorum of the Board present. 

On Motion and vote the Minutes of the June 

21, 2010 meeting, as published in the 

Brookie News were approved. 

On Motion and vote the June 2010 

Treasurers Reports were approved. 

On Motion and vote accepted the 2009/2010 

audit report as presented by Treasurer Scott 

Grady and Secretary Mike Schaefers.  Copy 

available by contacting Treasurer Scott 

Grady. 

On Motion and vote approved the transfer of 

funds from M & I Bank to Citizens First 

Credit Union and closing of the M & I 

checking accounts. 

Heard reports and updates from various 

committees about current and planned 

activities.  All present were provided with a 

packet for the 2011 CWTU Fly Fishing 

School June 3, 4 & 5 and asked to start 

promoting the school. 

Discussed possible winter workdays clearing 

brush with DNR.  

Elward Engle reported on the status of and 

requested that a workday be scheduled at a 

Radley Creek site.  April 2011 was 

tentatively scheduled. 

Bob Smaglik has been appointed chairman 

of the Program & Education Committee. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
Mike Schaefers, Secretary 

 

Treasurerôs Report June 30, 2010 
ASSETS 
Current Assets 
Checking/Savings 
Cash and Investments 
CD Citizens 1st 50% Nash 50% Ge 11,922.50 
Checking 
Master Fly Tying M & I 577.10 
Operating Citizens First CU 5,565.75 
Operating M & I 492.74 
Total Checking 6,635.59 
Money Market Account 
Beck Fund MMA Citizens 1st CU 4,061.67 
Nash Fund MMA Citizens 1st CU 6,725.86 
Total Money Market Account 10,787.53 
Restricted Cash 
Mecan River Citizens 1st 10,001.03 
Total Restricted Cash 10,001.03 
Savings 
Sopovich & Ozzie Citizens 1st 1,545.67 
Total Savings 1,545.67 
Total Cash and Investments 40,892.32 
Total Checking/Savings 40,892.32 
Total Current Assets 40,892.32 
Other Assets 
Funds Held Oshkosh Foundation 
Scholarship Funds 39,710.57 
Total Funds Held Oshkosh Foundation 39,710.57 
Total Other Assets 39,710.57 
TOTAL ASSETS 80,602.89 
LIABILITIES & EQUITY 
Liabilities 
Current Liabilities 
Other Current Liabilities 
FVTU Offset 458.00 
Total Other Current Liabilities 458.00 
Total Current Liabilities 458.00 
Total Liabilities 458.00 
Equity 
Perm. Restricted Net Assets 
Oshkosh Foundation Scholarship 39,710.57 
Total Perm. Restricted Net Assets 39,710.57 
Temp. Restricted Net Assets 10,001.03 
Unrestricted Net Assets 33,260.02 
Net Income -2,826.73 
Total Equity 80,144.89 
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 80,602.89  

Scott Grady, Treasurer 

 

Minutes of Board Meeting  

August16, 2010 

The Board meeting at Scott Park in Omro 

was called to order at 6:30 pm by President 

John Tucker. This followed a fine meal 

provided by Bob Smaglik, Gary Herlache, 

and Laura Tucker. 

We did not have a quorum so no official 

business was conducted. Both the Treasurer 

and the Secretary were absent. 

mailto:LTucker1@new.rr.com


Linn Beck gave a brief update about the 

stream work on the Mecan and reminded 

everyone that next Saturday, August 21 is 

the next work day on the Mecan. 

John Tucker discussed the status of the 

USDA grant request for work completed on 

Lawrence Creek.  The original grant request 

had been misplaced somewhere inside the 

USDA. Bob Haase resubmitted the request. 

Shawn Sullivan provided all of the 

necessary data for the work that had been 

completed. Bob Haase walked the site with a 

representative from the USDA who agreed 

that the project had been completed as 

stated. USDA prepared and certified a form 

for approval of payment. John Tucker 

received, signed and mailed the form back to 

the USDA on August 9. We are now waiting 

for a check in the agreed amount of $4,125. 

Laura Tucker led an extensive discussion, 

with a 3 page hand out for all, on the work 

that has been done to date in preparation for 

the Fall Banquet, which will be held on 

October 16 at the WWII Memorial building 

in Wautoma.  Food catering arrangements 

have been made with Choices Catering of 

Neenah. The menu was discussed, as were 

donations that have been made so far and 

requests that are outstanding. Laura requests 

ideas from everyone regarding new donors, 

suggestions for door prizes, raffle/auction 

items, and any other general improvements. 

Email her at ltucker1@new.rr.com.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. 

These notes were reconstructed by John 

Tucker after the meeting. Please let him 

know of errors or missing items. 

 

Next Meeting 

Monday, September 20.  Finôn Feather, 

Winneconne. 

 

Next Workday 

Thanks to all who were able to make the 

August 21 workday. Altogher there were 

23 volunteers, including members from 

Central Wisconsin, Elliot Donnelly and 

Gary Borger Chapters and the DNR. We 

were able to get the 3 bank covers 

completed for the final back fill of rock and 

also completed some brushing. Thanks to all 

for the hard work and job well done. 

I would like to at this time invite everyone 

out for our next workday in September. This 

is scheduled for Saturday, September 18th 

@ 8:00 a.m., same place. we will be putting 

in some of the lunker structures that were 

completed on the first workday in May, 

should be very interesting, also we will be 

doing some brushing. So hopefully some of 

you can make it out for this workday. Lunch 

and refreshments will be served. Directions 

for anyone that hasn't been there are take the 

first drive way to the south after County B 

off of Highway 21 going west out of 

Wautoma. Please watch for the TU signs 

marking the driveway, any questions please 

give my cell a call 920-379-2974. Linn 

Beck, CWTU Workday Chair 

 

CWTU Workday on the Mecan River 

 
 

Recent Stream Workday participants are putting the 

front edge of rock on the bank covers, From left to right 

along the structure, Dave Conroy, Scott Bahn, Gary 

Herlache, Linn Beck, Bud Meyer, Tracy Moran, and 

Jerry Bitter, then standing in the back are Susan 

Conroy, Abe Wittenwyler ( DNR) , and Mike Sandretto.   

mailto:ltucker1@new.rr.com

